
Minor Officials 2023/2024 BVRA Annual Report 

The 2023/2024 season ran smoothly with very few challenges. A total number of shifts from the BVRA 
Pre-season Tournament, Regular season and WRL Playoffs are presented below: 

- 542 Timekeeping shifts 
- 180 Shotclock shifts 

Additional shifts for exhibition games were scheduled throughout the year. 

BVRA holds a total of six portable shotclocks. Four were repaired during the season and two are 
suspected to be damaged from the flood that occurred at Dakota arena in early 2024, this is yet to be 
confirmed. 

The year was a success and I want to thank all the minor officials for their hard work, which without 
them, we would not be able to play this wonderful game of Ringette. 

Thank you, 

Deanne Sutherland 
BVRA Minor Officials Representative 


